
 

Weekends 

Saturday Vigil – 5:00 p.m. 

Brazilian Mass – 7:30 p.m. 
 

Sunday – 7:30, 9:00 Children’s Liturgy and Choir, 

10:30 a.m. with Adult Choir and 12:00 N  

Spanish Mass – 5:00 p.m.  

Brazilian Mass – 7:30 p.m. 
 

Weekdays 

Monday through Saturday - 7:30 a.m.  

Monday through Friday -12:10 Noon 
 

(HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE) 
 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE 
 

Saturday - 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. 

and by appointment 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
 

Couples planning to be married must begin to make ar-

rangements at least 8 months prior to their wedding date 

by contacting the Rectory. 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
 

Attendance at pre-Baptism class is required before the 

Sacrament is celebrated. Classes are held on the second 

Sunday of the month at 1:15 p.m. in the Rectory. Please 

pre-register by calling 203-743-2707.  Baptisms will 

take place every Sunday at 1:15 p.m. except the second 

Sunday of the month. 

PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Rev. Gregg D. Mecca, Pastor 
 

Rev. David J. Riley, In Residence 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. - MONDAY through FRIDAY 

104 Main Street, Danbury, CT 
 

OFFICE NUMBERS 

Phone: 203-743-2707 and Fax: 203-794-1928 

Email Address  - office@stpeterdanb.org  

Website - www.stpeterdanb.org   
 

PARISH STAFF 

Dr. Glen Segger, Music Minister 

gsegger@stpeterdanb.org 

Dr. Nancy Engel, Children’s Choir - 914-741-1670 
 

LATINO COMMUNITY 

203-743-2707 

QUASI PARISH OF  

OUR LADY OF APARECIDA 

Rev. Leonel S. Medeiros, 

Episcopal Vicar for Brazilians 

            203-730-9071 
 

SAINT PETER SCHOOL OFFICE 

Mary Lou Torre — Principal - 203-748-2895 

School Fax: 203-748-5684 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND FORMATION 

Barbara Siano—Director of Religious Education K - 8 

203-743-1048 or stpeterfuture@stpeterdanb.org 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Michael Falbo—Youth Group Director 

203-743-1048 or ygstpeter@gmail.com 
 

Chairman of Parish Council – Fred Visconti – 203-744-2311 

Chairman of Finance – Arthur Mannion - 203-733-0183 

Homebound Ministry– Sr. Mary Bernard Wiecezak, CSFN 

203-743-2707, Ext. 22 

Saint Peter Church, Danbury, CT 



ST. PETER PARISH                                                                                        DANBURY, CT 

Our weekly goal ééééééééééééééé.$  10,500 

SACRIFICIAL GIVINGðOctober 4, 2020éééé.$   5,836 

Online-GivingðOctober 4, 2020 é..éééééé....$   1,790 

Shortfalléééééééééééééééééé...$   2,874 
  

Thank you for your support.            Father Mecca 

I wish we had a picture of the parish hall 

from last weekend to show you!  It did 

not cross our minds to take one, unfortu-

nately.  You would be amazed to see the 

quantity of goods that we had for the tag sale.  It’s one thing 

to be told but quite another to see it.  As the tag sale ap-

proached and donations continued to arrive, we actually 

worried where we would place everything.  Now, you know 

the size of the hall and the number of tables we own.  We 

utilized the ledges around the perimeter and even set items 

on or draped over chairs.  Gazing over the room, we looked 

at one another, saying we needed hundreds of people to 

come through in order to sell it all.  We did not sell it all, 

but we think that we had more people come through than at 

any other year, and this is a year when we took a gamble 

due to COVID19.  We had a consistent flow of people, even 

in the afternoon when historically we found attendance 

dropped dramatically.  We were able to regulate the number 

of people in the room and maximize the number of custom-

ers by keeping the number of volunteers to a minimum.  We 

missed all our volunteers because we enjoy the camaraderie 

and fun we have.  When we closed at 3, we huddled to dis-

cuss the idea of repeating the sale this Saturday and decided 

to give it a try.  There are plenty of good items left over, so 

we will see what happens. 

 I must thank the many people who contributed to 

the sale. We benefited greatly from a couple of people who 

had the unenviable task of cleaning out a parent’s home 

after a death.  Sad as they were with the break-up of their 

parents’ furnishings, they were happy that the parish could 

make some money.  We have so many parishioners deeply 

committed to this parish.  So, speaking of money, you want 

to know what we earned, don’t you?  To date we have real-

ized $3,400!  Every dollar earned is of tremendous help.  I 

thank the Jowdy-Kane Funeral Home for underwriting the 

advertising costs which saved us money and undoubtedly-

helped attract people. 

 I want to thank the women and men who contrib-

uted their time to the sale.  Brenda Farrah is on top of this 

list.  Once again, she led the way and organized the outside 

vendors who sold their goods in the parking lot.  We asked 

a modest fee from the vendors to sell with us.  By the way, 

they did very well, too, and were grateful for the opportu-

nity.  Thanks goes to Rose LoStocco, who was especially 

dedicated to the cause and spent many hours arranging the 

goods, pricing and selling, including all Sunday morning 

after the Masses, Marietta Bailey, Mary Ellen Cesca, An-

nette Luciani, Nettie Scapeccia, Mary Schlichtig, Sue Wolf, 

Marty Carangelo, and Larry Morgan. 

 Religious Education began last week with on-line 

classes.  Barbara informed me that overall the Sunday in-

struction went well.  The students log in at 10:30 for in-

struction.  Our families are invited to join their children and 

many of them did.  While on-line learning is not the most 

effective for formation in the faith, one benefit that might 

be realized is an increase in family involvement.  There is a  

 

10  SAT     5:00  PM    †    Eddie Baldwick 

                    7:30 PM          Brazilian Mass 

11  SUN   7:30  AM   †   Teresa Lemoine 

  9:00  AM         Our Parishioners 

                    10:30  AM    †   Peter Parzuchowski 

                    12:00      N    †   Christopher Whelan 

 5:00  PM Spanish Mass 

 7:30  PM Braziian Mass 

12  MON      7:30  AM    †   Edward Dyer 

   12:10     N     †   John Needham 

     5:00  PM          Brazilian Mass 

     7:30 PM           Brazilian Mass 

13  TUE      7:30 AM     †   Robert S. Kinnally 

       12:10     N     †   Dick Moore 

14  WED    St. Calllistus I,  Pope and Martyr 

          7:30 AM    †    Thomas Liddane 

            12:10     N    †    Robin Williams 

15 THU   St. Teresa of Jesus, Virgin & Doctor of the Church 

    7:30 AM    †    Souls in Purgatory 

   12:10    N          Kristin Harrison 

16  FRI     St. Hedwig, Religious;  

         St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, Virgin 

    7:30 AM    †    Father Bernardo Rodriguez 

              12:10    N    †    Margaret and James Coffey 

17  SAT   St. Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop and Martyr 

  7:30  AM          Msgr. Kevin Wallin 

                   5:00  PM    †    Vincent Contessa 

   7:30  PM          Brazilian Mass 

18  SUN     7:30 AM    †    Dennis A. Repole 

  9:00  AM   †    Michael Hentschel 

                    10:30  AM         Our Parishioners 

                    12:00     N    †    Antonio and Maria Giuseppe Scalzo 

       and Daughters 

 5:00  PM  Spanish Mass 

 7:30  PM  Brazilian Mass 

 

OCTOBER 

 

KINDLY REMEMBER THE SICK OF THE PARISH 

Daniel Alvarez   Richard Botelho   Marie Carroll   Nubia Dekker 

Darlenis Espinal   Kathleen Fitzsimmons   Kristin Harrison 

Elizabeth Ianelli   Neil Kochan    Luba Krumseyn  

Teddy Marchione   Christopher McLaughlin   Luciana Perreira 

Gerardo Saquinaula   Kenneth Towery   Elias Warchak  

Sr. Mary Bernard Wiecezak 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp Burns  
 

In Memory Of  
 

Mr. and Mrs. Aldo Tarsi  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fstatic1.squarespace.com%2Fstatic%2F523b823ce4b0c90f4f169867%2Ft%2F584f4d00e3df2821594ce4a6%2F1481592081752%2F&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fpinestateflowers.com%2F&docid=9zdAkT5TX1XXoM&tbnid=qEcB_F-xMHvHcM%3A&


TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

Religious Education Classes 

Thank you to all parents for ensuring 

that your child/children joined their class via Zoom last 

Sunday. While there were some minor issues, overall 

classes went well. Links to Zoom meetings will be sent out 

weekly by your child’s catechist. If you continue to have 

problems with either Zoom or MYCFD please email: stpe-

terfuture@stpeterdanb.org  or call the office 2037431048. 

 

October, Month of the Rosary 

The month of October each year is dedicated to the Most 

Holy Rosary. It was instituted to honor the Blessed Vir-

gin Mary in gratitude for the protection that she gives the 

Church in answer to the praying of the Rosary by the faith-

ful. The feast was introduced by Pope St. Pius in the year 

1571 to commemorate the miraculous victory of the Chris-

tian forces in the Battle of Lepanto on October 7, 1571. The 

pope attributed more to the "arms" of the Rosary than the 

power of cannons and the valor of the soldiers who fought 

there. 

Please find time throughout the month to pray the rosary as 

a family ! 
 

Barbara Siano, Director of Religious Education 

***SAINT PETER SCHOOL NEWS*** 

 

For information regarding registration at St. Peter 

School, please contact mtorre@spsdanbury.org 

or zsolis@spsdanbury.org or call the school of-

fice - 203 - 748 - 2895. 

Interested in becoming a Catholic?                   
 

Are you an adult (18+) Catholic who has not 

received the Sacraments of Eucharist and/or 

Confirmation? 
 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

(RCIA) is the normative way in which non-

Catholics – those un-baptized as well as those 

baptized into other Christian denominations – enter the 

Church.  It is also the way baptized Catholics who never 

received any catechesis and didn’t receive Eucharist and 

Confirmation complete their Sacraments of Initiation.  The 

Inquiry is October 15 when we will have a Thursday eve-

ning session for those who want to explore the process.  To 

express interest or to learn more, please call the office (203

-743-2707). 

What have the students been up to this past week? 
 

October is Fire Prevention Month.  While our Deputy Fire 

Marshal is not traveling from school to school this year, she 

shared many activities for students to do to help remind 

them what to do in an emergency.  While we miss the an-

nual tradition, we understand the reasons why this tradition 

looks different this year. It seems the simple things we take 

for granted year after year have taken on  new face this 

year.  This past week our 8th graders took the High School 

Placement Test at St. Peter School rather than at the high 

school.  As always, they persevered!  Our teachers contin-

ued to work virtually with outside consultants to keep 

sharpening their personal teaching skills.   
 

Our Gospel Value for the month of October is Commu-

nity.  We are reminded daily that we are a part of 

Christ's community.  It is more important than ever to keep 

building a strong community at St. Peter School as we con-

tinue to teach our students how to become disciples of 

Christ. 
 

Your ongoing prayers for the health and safety of our 

school are deeply  appreciated.  
 

"The deeds you do may be the only sermon some people 

will hear today."              ~St. Francis of Assisi~ 
 

—-Mrs. Mary Lou Torre, Principal 

big push these days for family catechesis which makes so 

much sense.  A child should not be learning the faith in a  

vacuum, not if there is to be any real integration of it.  Fam-

ily catechesis promotes dialogue between parent and child 

about the Lord, about what we believe as Catholics and how 

we live it.   

 The church has been re-configured to allow for a 

maximum of 200 people which became effective on Thurs-

day.  We are allowed to use every other pew but the 6 feet 

of distance must be maintained between individuals or fam-

ily units within a pew.  If the positivity rate in the town /city 

exceeds 5%, then churches must reduce capacity to 100 

people.  Right now, the percentage here in Danbury is hov-

ering right around 5%.  We went ahead with the updated 

seating plan even if we might have to remain at 100.  As 

our number of attendees has risen, getting up to 80+ at 

some Masses, it has been difficult for us to seat everyone 

because the majority of us who have returned are single or 

couples.  If you plan to attend Mass, it would be a tremen-

dous help to us if you made a reservation via our website or 

by phoning the office.  The check-in would go faster, and 

we can anticipate the seating.  Thank you!   
 

—-Fr. Mecca 

 

We offer our condolences to the families of 

Reverend Ed McCall 

Louise Villane 

who passed away last week. 

mailto:stpeterfuture@stpeterdanb.org
mailto:stpeterfuture@stpeterdanb.org
mailto:zsolis@spsdanbury.org


 

October 11 2020 

 

COMUNIDAD HISPANA SAN PEDRO 
 

Información  

Mi página: www.catolicosdigitales.org. Visítenla, por favor. 

Les será de gran provecho 
 

Bautizos 

Cuartos Domingos de cada Mes. Contacten con Ana Espì-

nal para el formulario y la información sobre la clase pre-

bautismal. 
 

Bodas 

Deben contactar con el oficina parroquia al menos con 6 

meses de antelación. Es necesaria la preparación requerida 

por la Diócesis. 
 

Horario de Oficina 

De Lunes a Viernes, de 1:30 p.m. a 3:30 p.m. En español 

pregunten por Ana Espinal. 
 

Intenciones Misa dominical 

En el vestíbulo de la Iglesia, 15 minutos antes de la Misa, 

puede pedir su intención al servidor allí apostado. 
 

Grupo de Oración 

Cancelado hasta que el Sr. Obispo lo autorice Líder: Jorge 

Ordoñez 
 

Coro Parroquial 

Suspendido hasta la autorización del ObispoDirección de 

Alejandro Servín. 

 

Music Notes 

 

Join our Music Director, Glen Segger, 

and the St. Peter Schola (Ashley, Jilian, Wes, and An-

thony) for an evening of organ and choral music dedi-

cated to our Blessed Mother on Friday, October 23, at 

7:30pm. Reservations should be made on Eventbrite 

for those who wish to attend in person. The concert 

will also be live-streamed on our website and parish 

choir’s Facebook page. A free-will offering to benefit 

the ministries at St. Peter will be taken. Please see our 

website for more information and a link to tickets. 
 

—-Glen Segger, Music Minister 

 

Veritas Catholic Network 
 

Listen to all your favorite EWTN shows, plus hear Bishop 

Caggiano and other locak voices, on you rradio at 1350AM 

or listen from anywhere on your mobile phone. 

The Truth.  On the Air.  In the Community. 

www.veritascatholic.com 



 

October 11, 2020 

Junior Youth Group Starting!  
All middle school teens (gr.6-8) are welcome to join our Junior 
Youth group which meets once a month on Friday evenings 
from 6-9 pm! We will have a light dinner together, followed by 
games & activities and end the evening in prayer! See you on 
October 23rd! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Instagram& YouTube Channel  
Check out our YouTube channel St. Peterôs Youth Minis-
try  for weekly videos of prayer & reflection!  Follow us on 
Instagram @stpeter_ym for daily prayer reminders and 
weekly pictures of ministry! 
 

For more information please contact the Director of Youth 
Ministry!            ð-Michael Falbo, Director of Youth Ministry 

Clean Sweep Tag Sale 
 

 

 

Thank youðagainð to all who par-

ticipated in this yearôs tag sale.   
 

We had so many treasures remaining 

that we decided to reopen this past 

Saturday. It was only possible because 

of all the wonderful volunteers.   
 

Thank you all for your support! 


